Strong Foundations Charter School


Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
March 17, 2021
5:30 p.m.

Present: Dina Condodemetraky, Alison Murphy, Bri Rys, Eric Raymond, Sarah Osborne, and Beth McClure (not a board member)

Absent: Heather Warfield, Mbula Ratzlaff, and Colleen Sliva
· Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m.
· Secretary’s Report: Vote on Meeting minutes from February 17, 2020. Motion to accept by Rys, second by Murphy. Motion passed unanimously.
· Treasurer’s Report and Manifest
· Review and vote on February report and manifest. Motion to accept by Raymond, second by Rys. During discussion, McClure explained that although there were two line items for Special Education Tuition on the Income and Expense report, it would be condensed into one line item. Motion to accept the February report and manifest passed unanimously.
· Principal’s Report
· Building update: Construction will start April 1. The school library will need to be emptied out by June 21 because that is where the connecting corridor will be built and they will start working on it as soon as school is over. The current MPR will be turned into two classrooms during the summer. When construction is finished in January 2022, 4th grade will be able to occupy those rooms, but until construction is finished, those rooms will be needed to serve lunch and for tutoring.
· Audit: The audit was completed in February after the board met. It had been provided to all board members in February. McClure asked if there were any questions or comments. There were none.
· PPP loan: The PPP loan has been entirely forgiven.
· Charter Review: McClure will participate on the review team for another charter school. It will also benefit her in preparing for the SFCS renewal.
· Enrollment: Application numbers are good and are sufficient to provide full enrollment with a waiting list.
· Staffing: A new IT Specialist has been hired. He has 21 years of experience in K-12 schools. He has been working alongside our current IT staff member as part of the transition. Our current IT staff member gave his notice on Feb. 18th, 2021 and plans to stay until the third or fourth week of March to assist with the transition.
· Vaccinations: Staff will be able to participate in two fixed vaccination sites on March 21st and 28th. About 2/3 of the staff plans to get vaccinated.
· Old Business
· Budget Committee: McClure recommended that the IT line item be increased by $10,000 in order to be more competitive for IT salaries. The board agreed with the recommendation and with the importance of the IT positions.
· Task Force Update: Condodemetraky let the board know that the Task Force had met once since the last meeting. Discussed creating an incentive for staff members who were vaccinated. Decided to have a lottery for three Visa gift cards in the amounts of $200, $100, and $50.
· New business
· Looking ahead at COVID considerations: 
i. Spacing is a consideration. With new CDC guidelines of 3-6 feet for students when masked, parents have been asking for more days. Raymond mentioned that families may want students to be more spread out with older children than with younger children, so we may have more of a mix of preferences. 
ii. Rys said that the survey will tell us a lot. Some will want to stay remote. Some families at SFCS have multiple children at attending, and their schedules may be different, with one hybrid and one four days. Those families may want matching schedules. 
iii. Osborne asked whether we would change our original reopening plan if we get an overwhelming response of people wanting to return. McClure said there is flexibility to the plan. Rys said that it was written flexibly because we didn’t know what would happen in the future at the time it was written. 
iv. Raymond asked if anything had been said to teachers about accommodations for those who choose to not vaccinate. By not getting vaccinated, are they putting people at risk, especially students? Osborne said that she can see both sides of the decision to vaccinate or not vaccinate, and we will need to do the best we can regarding staff vaccination.  
v. Murphy asked whether a mask mandate in the state would affect school policy if it were lifted. McClure said that we were requiring masks before the mask mandate and could require them after it is lifted.
· Nominee of new member: Table the nomination. McClure will forward his resume to the board after this meeting. Osborne explained his heavy involvement with handling things like vaccine sites, which made it difficult for him to serve on the board immediately. Condodemetraky said he can start in September or sooner because he would be filling an open board position. Murphy noted that the open term started in 2020 and would expire in 2023. The board agreed that the term, if filled in September, would still expire in 2023.
· Condodemetraky brought up a question about the math curriculum and the importance of life math applications. Could a finance course be offered to middle school students? Might it be better than offering Algebra I? McClure discussed how we could use life skills math in Enrichment classes and other possible ways we could include this type of curriculum. McClure will present some ideas from the middle school math teachers at the next meeting.

· When will we look at the new school year calendar? McClure said can present the calendar at the next meeting.

· Public comment: None
· Other business: None 
· Meeting adjourned at 6:33 p.m.
Dates of next meetings: April 21, 2021 and May 19, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. at 715 Riverwood Drive, Pembroke, NH or through remote means as determined by the Board of Trustees
***

	Trustee
	Term

	Dina Condodemetraky (Chair)
	3 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2022 

	Colleen Sliva
	3 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2023

	Bri Rys
	3 Year Term –   Sep 2019 to Aug 2022

	Eric Raymond 
	2 year term - Sep 2020 to Aug 2022

	Heather Warfield
	3 year term – Sep 2018 to Aug 2021

	Open
	3 year term - Sep 2020 to Aug 2023

	Mbula Ratzlaff (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021

	Alison Murphy (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021

	Sarah Osborne (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021
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